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2016 Offi cers
Craig DeFloria, President

164 Millersdale Road, Greensburg, PA 15601 
412-558-3100

John Ross Kuhns, Vice President
201 Clinton Street, Loyalhanna, PA 15661

412-558-0994

Mark Jackson, Treasurer
133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-832-9074

Mark DeFloria, Secretary
123 Fosterville Road, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-836-7414

Ron Shaulis, Publicity
3229 Copper Kettle Hwy, Rockwood, PA 15557

814-926-3306

John Kuhns, Sr. Safety
2339 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650

work: 724-539-7574   home: 724-539-0889

For membership information contact any offi cer 
or email westernparegion@hotmail.com

Visit our website: www.westernparegion.org  
Our monthly meetings are held on the third Tuesday of 
every month except December and January beginning at 

7:30 p.m. at the American Legion Post 982, 
158 American Legion Road, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).

You do not have to own an antique car to join us.

If you stroll down the street in your town and ask 
someone “What is AACA?” would they have the 
slightest idea what you are talking about.  I doubt 

it.  We are the premiere Antique Automobile Club in the 
nation and many people and prospective members don’t 
know who we are or that we even exist.  
     Through the years we have enjoyed the benefi ts of 
AACA through our meets, our tours, and the true friend-
ships that have endured.  But now it’s time for new 
generations to discover that joy.  We must get our 
message out that there is a national Antique Automobile 
Club of America with regions that support the restoration 
and preservation of our motoring history.  
     Every year at the National Meeting, the balconies are 
fi lled with banners from many of our regions.  When you 
go to local car shows are those banners going with you 
to be displayed?  Do you have literature with you to pro-
mote your Region and AACA?  When you drive through 
parades do the spectators know that you are a region of 
the AACA?   
     There are great advertising tools available from 
National Headquarters that you can carry in your 
glove box to hand out to potential members.  In the 
near future we will be sending each region a “Tool Box” 
that will give you hints on how to get the word out.  
But our greatest tool is our membership.  
     Let’s encourage our members to make AACA a 
household name.   Be proud of its heritage and help it 
continue well into the future. 

              -- The Rummage Box 
Sending healing thoughts to Mark DeFloria 
who suffered a bad break to his left wrist after 
falling on ice in his driveway this past month. 

AACA - Who? What?

By Mary Bartemeyer
VP Public Relations



WHY THE RUSH?

     We have a 25 room block, that can be enlarged if nec-
essary.  HOWEVER, the Hope Hotel is very popular, 
and may fi ll up fast as word spreads about the amazing 
new fourth building at the museum.  Our rooms will be 
on the same fl oor, and most will overlook the parking 
lot, which is patrolled by the Air Police.  The committee 
also needs to have an early idea as to how many will be 
aboard, to determine our per person price.  At this time 
it looks like our package price will be about $65 per per-
son, and will include: two delicious dinners (including 
tax & tips) hospitality suite goodies, and miscellaneous 
expense coverage.

The USAF Museum has free admission and parking, 22 
acres of exhibits, which include well over 300 aircraft, 
missiles, rockets, space vehicles, an IMAX theater, and 
a huge gift and book shop.  It is the world’s largest and 
oldest military aviation museum.

PLEASE, PLEASE,PLEASE, MAKE YOUR ROOM 
RESERVATIONS NOW, AND EMAIL AL FRIEND 

WITH THE NUMBER IN YOUR PARTY, at 
a.c.friend@comcast.net.

                                                                                       
       -- Al Friend, Clay Stoner, Don Cekus, & Bob Heiber

WE NEED THE MEMBERSHIP’S HELP NOW!
 
If you would like to join us on the August 19 thru 21, 
joint event with the Western PA Corvair Club to visit 
the National Museum of the United States Air Force, 
PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE, reserve your room 
at your earliest possible convenience, by calling 
(937) 879-2696, and requesting a room from the 
Corvair Club’s block.  No money is required up front, 
and you can cancel up to 4 PM on our day of arrival.  
Our room rate is $99 plus tax, per night, choice of one 
queen or two double beds, all rooms have a refrigerator, 
coffee maker, cable TV, tub, shower, and each of you 
will receive two complementary coupons for their fan-
tastic breakfast buffet.  Four occupants per room limit.  
VERY IMPORTANT - RESERVE YOUR ROOM BY 
USING THE ABOVE PHONE NUMBER ONLY, 
AND REQUESTING THE CORVAIR CLUB’S 
BLOCK.  DO NOT RESERVE USING THE INTER-
NET OR RESERVATION SERVICES!  If you do you 
will not be in our area of the hotel, and will not get the 
complimentary breakfast coupons.  

News from Al Friend & the National 
Museum of the U.S. Air Force Tour Committee

Reserve Your Room at the Hope Hotel 
Now Following These Special Instructions...

General view of the Research and Development Gallery in the 
museum’s fourth building at the National Museum of the U.S. Air 
Force. (U.S. Air Force photo by Ken LaRock)

Aerial photo of the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force in Dayton, 
Ohio, showing the newly constructed fourth building on the far right. 
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2016 Calendar of Events

March 15, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown)

March 20, Sunday - Western PA Region Pizza 
Social, 6:00 p.m., Pizza Siena, Greensburg Shopping 
Center, 408 E. Pittsburgh St., Greensburg.

April 3, Sunday - Pennsylvania Maple Festival 
Truck & Motorcycle Show - Meyersdale, PA, Main 
& Center Streets, Registration 9:30 a.m - 11:30 a.m. 
uptown area near the traffi c light.

April 10, Sunday - Pennsylvania Maple Festival 
Street Rod & Classic Auto & Antique Auto Show 
Meyersdale, PA, Main & Center Streets, Registration 
9:30 a.m - 11:30 a.m. uptown area near the traffi c light.

April 7-10, AACA Southeastern Division National 
Spring Meet hosted by the Hornets Nest Region, 
Charlotte, North Carolina

April 19, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown)

April 20-24, Spring Carlisle - Collector Car Swap 
Meet, Corral & Auction, Carlisle Fairgrounds, Carlisle, PA

April 24, Sunday - Western PA Region Ice Cream 
Social, 6:00 p.m., Bruster’s Real Ice Cream, 612 
S. Center Ave., New Stanton.

May 1, Sunday - Western PA Region Rev-Up Party!
Mammoth County Park, Mount Pleasant Township, 
Watch the Western Round-Up and your email for details. 

May 5-7 - AACA Special Meet, Auburn, Indiana

May 17, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown) Scan Tool Scholarship Presentation and Pizza 
Party. 

May 22, Sunday - Western PA Region Ice Cream 
Social, 6:00 p.m., Bruster’s Real Ice Cream, 612 
S. Center Ave., New Stanton.

June 3-4 - AACA Annual Grand National Meet, 
Williamsport, PA hosted by Susquehannock Region

 
John Ross Kuhns is serving as Western PA Region 
Tour Chairman this year.  We need hosts for several 
tours (noted in red).  Please contact John Ross if you 
would like to host and plan a tour, or if you have an idea 
for a great place to visit.

June Driving Tour - Western PA Region
Hosts needed. Suggested dates: Saturday, June 11, 
Sunday, June 12, or Sunday, June 18. Contact John Ross 
Kuhns if you are interested in hosting the June Tour.

June 30-July 3 - The Westmoreland Arts & 
Heritage Festival, Twin Lakes Park, Unity Township 
Come display your antique car on the by our booth on 
the Lower Lake dam breast. Sign up to sell Chance Car 
tickets.

July 3, Sunday - Visitation Church Car, Truck and 
Motorcycle Show, Visitation Church, 740 Walnut Street, 
Mount Pleasant

July 10, Sunday - Western PA Region Progressive 
Dinner Tour

July 17-21 - AACA Founders Tour, Huntingdon, PA 
hosted by Allegheny Mountain Region

July 19, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown)

July 22 - July 23 - Western PA Region Overnight Bus 
Trip to the Harrisburg Mecum Auction, Enjoy Friday 
at the Mecum Auction and Saturday at other area attrac-
tions. 

July 24, Sunday - Western PA Region Annual Picnic, 
1:00 p.m. Cooperstown Club, Latrobe

August 13, Saturday - Somerset Trust Antique 
and Car Show, Downtown Somerset, PA

August 14, Sunday - August Fun Fest Car Show at 
Cedar Creek County Park in Rostraver Township, 
Starting at 9:00 a.m., hosted by the Road Kings

August 16, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown)

August 19-21, Tour to The National United States 
Air Force Museum, Dayton, Ohio, Western PA Region 
AACA partnering with the Western PA Corvair Club.

August 20-27, Somerset County Fair, 7842 Mount 
Davis Road, Meyersdale, PA - Chance Car ticket sales.

September 4, Sunday - Western PA Region Paul P. 
Bell Memorial Antique Auto, Custom and Street 
Rod Show - 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m., Legion Keener Park, 
Latrobe
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Western PA Region September Driving Tour 
Hosts needed. Suggested dates: Saturday, Sept. 10, 
Sunday, Sept. 11, Saturday, Sept. 17, or Sunday, 
Sept.18.  Contact John Ross Kuhns if you are interested 
in hosting the September Tour.

September 20, Tuesday - Western PA Region 
Monthly Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 
982, Latrobe (Pipetown)

September 28 - October 2 - Fall Carlisle - 
Collector Car Swap Meet, Corral & Auction, Carlisle 
Fairgrounds, Carlisle, PA

October 8, Saturday - Western PA Region Bus Trip 
to the Hershey Car Show (The AACA Eastern Fall Meet 
hosted by the Hershey Region)

Western PA Region Pumpkin Run - Hosts needed.  
Suggested dates: Saturday, October 15 or Sunday, 
October 16. Contact John Ross Kuhns if you are 
interested in hosting the Pumpkin Run.

October 18, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown)

October 23, Sunday - Western PA Region Pizza 
Social, 6:00 p.m., Pizza Siena, Greensburg Shopping 
Center, 408 E. Pittsburgh St., Greensburg.

November 15, Tuesday - Western PA Region 
Monthly Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 
982, Latrobe (Pipetown)

December 3, Saturday - Western PA Region 
Christmas Party

At our Annual Dinner Meeting I expected a great din-
ner at Dino’s. We got that. I expected the election 
of offi cers to go well. We got that. All of our offi cers 

are the very best of any club I have ever been involved with. 
Keep up the good work. 
     I received The Chrome Quill Award for something I  en-
joy doing and hope I can continue to de it, and that is to tell 
all the great group of friends that we have about past events, 
coming events and any other thing I can think of.
     I think back many, many years ago, when I fi rst joined the 
Western PA Region, the meetings were held at a little bar 
in Latrobe next to the brewery. About the most at a regular 
meeting was about 10 people.
     Thanks to Dave Lizza.  He talked me into coming to 
a few meetings, and soon after I joined the club and have 
belonged ever since. 
     Over time the club has continued to grow and this 
means more friends and more good times.
     At present our membership is over 160 members and I 
hope it continues to grow.  They say the more, the merrier. 
Sounds good to me. 
     Our meeting place changed to the Legion building at 
Pipetown to be able to seat all of our members and that too 
has gone very well.
     I may be able to write about all the good stuff again after 
our Annual Meeting next year.
     See you all at the next regular meeting.

Grand National Meet 2018
Planning Meeting

Monday, March 21, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.
at the Greensburg Ramada

Hope to see you there!

Just Thinking...

by Al Wirick
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Minutes of the 
February 16, 2016 Monthly Meeting

A meeting of the Western PA Region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America was held on February 
16, 2016 at the American Legion Post 982, Latrobe, 

PA (Pipetown).  President Craig DeFloria called the meet-
ing to order at approximately 7:35 p.m. followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance.

There were 28 members in attendance at tonight’s meeting.

Minutes
The Minutes of the November 17, 2015 monthly meeting 
were printed in the January/February 2016 Western Round-
Up that was available for pick-up at tonight’s meeting, and 
if not picked-up; are mailed to each member.

President DeFloria asked if there were any additions or 
corrections to the minutes.  Gary Wiegand made a mo-
tion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Ron 
Underwood and unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s Reports
Craig DeFloria, who served as Treasurer in 2015, reported 
that the 2015 Annual Treasurer’s Report was approved by 
the audit committee at the Annual Meeting in January, and 
that members are welcome to review it if they wish.

Three Treasurer’s Reports were then presented:

Craig DeFloria read the Treasurer’s Report for November, 
2015. Gary Wiegand motioned to accept the report as 
presented, seconded by Debbie Sheetz and unanimously 
approved.

Craig also read the Treasure’s Report from December, 
2015. Becky Blank motioned to accept the report as pre-
sented, seconded by Jack Wolfe and unanimously 
approved. 

Mark Jackson, Treasurer for 2016 read the January, 2016 
Treasurer’s Report. Denny Blank motioned to accept the 
report as presented, seconded by Ron Underwood and 
unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS

Christmas Party - Craig DeFloria
Craig reported that 81 members enjoyed the Christmas 
Party at the Greensburg Ramada on December 5, 2015. 
That is the same number that attended in 2014. He hoped 
that everyone enjoyed themselves. Craig also informed 
those present that some of the Christmas portrait photos 
were not yet picked up, and to see him to get them. 

2015 Annual Meeting 
President DeFloria thanked John Kuhns, Sr. for coordinat-
ing the Annual Meeting. The attendance was good. The 
year was reviewed and awards were handed out. The pro-
gram was a Powerpoint presentation of 2015 remembered 
in photos. 

Dues
Dues are now past due.  Please call Secretary Mark 
DeFloria if you have not paid them yet. We want to get 
the membership roster printed as soon as possible.

NEW BUSINESS

2016 Calendars
We are not mailing the 2016 Western PA Region calendars. 
They were available for pick up at the Annual Meeting and 
will be available at our regular monthly meetings. Please see 
Mark Jackson to get your calendar.

AACA 80th Annual Meeting in Philadelphia
John Kuhns, Sr., Mark and Jill Jackson, and Howard and 
Bettyann Finney attended the AACA 80th Annual Meeting 
in Philadelphia February 11-13, representing the Western 
PA Region.  John and Mark attended seminars on Region 
Leadership Development, Programs for Youth, Region In-
surance Issues, and others including AACA Judging School. 
Howard attended a special advanced session on judging. 

At the President’s Dinner John presented a WPR donation 
of $500 to the AACA Museum and Mark presented a WPR 
donation $500 to the AACA Library. Both also gave short 
overviews of our region’s activities.

At the Awards Dinner, Mark DeFloria was recognized with 
the Master Web Master’s Award, AACA’s highest honor for 
outstanding website management. Mark was not able to at-
tend, but his award was brought home for him. 

The Western Round-Up newsletter also received a 
Certifi cate of Excellence for 2015.

Mark and Jill brought back a wide variety of fl yers and bro-
chures on upcoming AACA Region tours, shows and meets 
to share with WPR members.

2016 Chance Car - Craig DeFloria
The 2016 Chance Car is a red 1966 Mustang Coupe. This 
year there is also an $8,000 cash option. We really need to 
sell out of tickets this year. Please sign up to take the car 
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out. Alice Shaulis is handling the tickets. Mark Jackson is 
scheduling the car. John and John Ross Kuhns are storing 
the car in Latrobe. The WPR will reimburse entry, toll and 
gas expenses.  Please be sure the gas tank is full when you 
turn it back in. Please wash the car if it needs it. This is a 
great opportunity to drive a Mustang.

Alice has tickets here tonight if you would like to sign some 
out. She can also accept any sold tickets. 

Chance Car Ticket Sales at the Westmoreland Arts & Heri-
tage Festival at Twin Lakes Park - see Mark Jackson to sign 
up to sell tickets at the Festival, which is June 30, July 1, July 
2 and July 3.

2016 Activities Calender
This year’s Activities Calendar is in the Round-Up. Please 
review it. We need some people to chair a few tours. The 
WPR Board set the dates. Please let us know if we missed 
anything. 

Rev Up Party - Bob and Karla Doppleheuer
The 2016 Rev Up Party will be held at Mammoth Park on 
Sunday, May 1st. There will be live music and great food 
and fun. A fl yer will be in the March Round Up and on the 
website.

WPR Annual Picnic - John Ross Kuhns
The Annual Picnic will be at the Cooperstown Club 
Sunday, July 24th. 

Bus Trip to the Mecum Auction
Do we want to do an overnighter again this year? If so, it 
would be July 22-23. We need sign ups by May to see how 
many people are going and get a fi nal cost.  A sign up sheet 
will be passed around tonight.

The 2016 WPR Car Show
We need someone to chair the 2016 Car Show. We have a 
great team of members who volunteer and do a wide variety 
of tasks very well, ie: registration, laying out the showfi eld, 
managing the bake sale, Chinese auction, parking, etc. 

Progressive Dinner Tour 
The Progressive Dinner Tour will be on Sunday, July 10th. 
It will consist of salad, dinner and dessert stops. We have 
had some people show an interest in hosting a dining stop. 
Please contact John Ross Kuhns or Mark Jackson if you are 
interested in hosting this year. 

Bus Trip to the Hershey Car Show
A bus trip to the Hershey Car Show this year would be 
on Saturday, October 8th. We will need people to sign up 
by June to help determine a cost. A sign up sheet will be 
passed around tonight. 

Christmas Party - Craig DeFloria
The Christmas Party will be at the Greensburg Ramada on 
December 3rd this year. Craig asked for help in planning it.

Apparel - Jeff Speicher and Mark Jackson
Members are now able to buy apparel directly at the Big 
Frog Custom T-shirts store in Lincoln Plaza on Route 30 
across from Wal-Mart. The WPR logo is on fi le there. It 
can be embroidered or printed on most any shirt or gar-
ment they have on display or available. You can even 
purchase a shirt at another store and bring it to Big Frog 
to have it printed or embroidered. They will tell you if the 
fabric will work or not. If you are using Chance Car ticket 
sales vouchers to purchase apparel at Big Frog, pay for 
your purchase at Big Frog. Save your receipt and the WPR 
will reimburse you the value of your voucher(s).  

There is a 50% off sale on WPR apparel the club currently 
has on stock. Jeff Speicher had boxes of apparel on hand 
this evening. Several members made purchases at the sale 
price. When these items are gone, they are gone. Using Big 
Frog will save the region from having to inventory and store 
apparel in the future. 

Tours - John Ross Kuhns
John Ross Kuhns is Tour Chairman this year.  We need 
members to help chair tours for May, June, September and 
October. Please see the 2016 event Calendar in the Western 
Round-Up.

A tour to Johnstown is under consideration for the Spring.

Tour to the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force in 
Dayton, Ohio - Al Friend
The tour to the Air Force Museum will be August 19-21. 
It is a joint tour with the Pittsburgh Corvair Club. We will 
be staying at the beautiful Hope Hotel again. Please do not 
make any reservations there until you are given a special 
phone number to call, so you get the proper rate and will be 
with the group. This reservation information will hopefully 
be in the March Round-Up.  Al also reported on fi nding a 
good place to meet on the way out to Dayton.

2018 AACA Grand National Meet - John Ross Kuhns
There will be a Grand National Committee meeting at the 
Greensburg Ramada on Monday, March 21st at 7:00 p.m. 
Look for regular meetings to occur more often from here 
on.  2018 is getting closer.

Snacks - Debbie Sheetz

Program - Craig DeFloria
What was the favorite car you ever owned, and what do 
you dream of owning someday?

Adjournment
President DeFloria asked for a motion to adjourn the meet-
ing. A motion was made by Gary Wiegand, seconded by 
Ron Underwood and unanimously carried.

  Submitted by John Ross Kuhns 
  substituting for Secretary Mark DeFloria.
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80th AACA Annual Meeting 
Celebrated in Philadelphia

Enjoying the AACA Museum fundraising auction, (r-l) Tom 
King, John Kuhns, Sr., Doreen King, Bettyann and Howard 
Finney. (Tom and Doreen King attended the Annual Meeting 
on behalf of the Laurel Region.) 

Promoting the 2016 Founders Tour in Huntingdon, PA.  At the 2017 
AACA Annual Meeting we at the Western PA Region will need to oper-
ate such a booth to help promote the 2018 Grand National Meet 
which we will be hosting. Who wants to have some fun in Philly?

A majestic 1935 Cadillac on display Promoting the 2016 Eastern Divisional Spring Meet. The aerodynamic class of a Chrysler Airfl ow. 

The 80th AACA Annual Meeting was a splendid 
affair. Although the winds outside the Downtown 
Philadelphia Sheraton were wickedly cold and 

brisk, the hotel bustled with interesting activities and 
warm greetings. 
     John Kuhns, Sr., Mark and Jill Jackson, and How-
ard and Bettyann Finney represented the Western PA 
Region at the Meeting. John and Mark attended many 
informative seminars on topics from Region Leader-
ship Development to Insurance Issues and AACA Youth 
Membership Development.  Both John and Mark also at-
tended Judging School, while Howard attended a special 
advanced judging school to help prepare for the 2018 
Grand National Meet the WPR will be hosting.
     At the President’s Dinner John presented the AACA 

Museum with a donation of $500 from the WPR, and 
Mark presented a $500 WPR donation the AACA Library. 
Both also shared brief comments on WPR activities. 
John informed those present that his granddaughter Aria 
is now the youngest AACA Life Member in the nation. 
She is three years old. The crowd responded with warm 
applause and cheer.
     At the Awards Dinner WPR Webmaster Mark 
DeFloria was recognized with the AACA Master Web-
master Award, which is the highest award for outstand-
ing website management. Mark could not make it to the 
event, but he was soundly applauded and his award was 
brought home for him.  Look for a photo of Mark and 
his award in a future Western Round-Up.
     It’s always fun to meet different people at AACA 
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The HPOF (Historic Preservation of Original 
Features) class has been around for a number of 
years now.  Long enough that we have used our 

experience and feedback to bring out our third major 
revision several years ago.  It’s popular enough that I 
count over 180 cars registered for HPOF at Hershey this 
year.  Our team really has our work cut out for us!
     So, what’s the mystery?  Over these last few years, 
I’ve had a number of members ask me about HPOF 
- how are the cars judged?  What are the criteria?  First 
off, we evaluate the cars on a score sheet that’s very dif-
ferent from the class judging sheet.  Anyone can look at 
an example of the sheet that’s printed in the AACA Judg-
ing Guidelines.  You can buy one at the AACA merchan-
dise table, pick one up as you enter your next Judging 
School or view it online at www.aaca.org.  Look it over 
and you can score your own car.  Keep in mind that we 
don’t count off for normal wear items that are replaced 
with period correct items, such as belts, hoses, clamps, 
battery and tires.  That’s the same as the guidelines for 
class judging.  
     Also, I encourage any owner to come by my HPOF 
CJE (Continuing Judges Education) presentation that 
I give at any meet following the Judges Breakfast.  At 
the Hershey meet, the CJE’s are presented immediately 
following the school on Friday afternoon.  I’m always 
happy to clear up the mystery...
     If you’re not sure if your car will “make it”, I encour-
age you to bring it to a meet and let us have a look at it.  
If we’re unable to certify your car, we’ll point you toward 
DPC (Drivers Participation Class) or class judging.  
     See you out on the road.

                                             -- The Rummage Box

The Mystery of HPOF

By Roger Irland
Chairman of HPOF

national events. During the Awards Banquet Mark and 
Jill sat a table where they enjoyed the company of a 
couple from the Cape Canaveral Region in Florida who 
produced their region’s newsletter.  There was also a 
younger couple with two young sons all sitting together. 
They were from eastern PA. When asked about their 
particular interest in antique cars they said that they had 
a variety of them, but they really enjoyed brass era autos.  
They owned a 1913 Buick and told a few very interest-
ing stories including this one – 
    They recently participated in an AACA tour for brass 
era cars held in Lancaster County, PA. They loved driv-
ing their 1913 Buick along the old country roads and 
noticed that the Amish people really liked the old brass 
era cars. Every time they would pass a farm or buggy 
the Amish would smile and wave at them. At one stop 
sign they noticed an Amish buggy on the road directly 
to the left of them. As they paused at the intersection, 
the Amish buggy driver asked in a loud voice, “Hey, is 
that one of those new-fangled horseless carriages?”  The 
husband was driving the Buick at the time and respond-
ed, “Yes, do you want to race?”  The Amish man looked 
back, smiled and replied loudly “No!” Then he and his 
horse and buggy moved towards the side of the road and 
clip-clopped along.  Where else would you get a story 
like that?  
     At the end of the Annual Meeting Mark and Jill 
gathered up a bunch of brochures and fl yers on various 
AACA Region shows, tours and meets to share with 
WPR members at home. The fl yers will be available at 
the regular monthly meetings.

This 1913 Rolls Royce Silver Ghost owned by V.C. Cullen was on 
display at the trade show, then rolled into the main ballroom as 
“decoration” for the Awards Dinner.  This great car also won the 
AACA Foo Dog National Award at the Dinner.



    The Western Round-Up is the offi cial publication of the Western 
Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club of 
America. It is published on a monthly basis with January/February 
being a combined issue. 
    Each issue is also posted on the Region’s website: 
www.westernparegion.org.  Members may choose to receive 
this newsletter via email rather than a mailed hard copy. Just contact 
the editor.
    Submission deadlines are the fi rst day of each month for possible 
publication in that month’s edition. 
    Any items contained herein may be reproduced if proper credit 
is given. All articles are edited for length, grammar, accuracy and 
composition. They will be used at the discretion of the editor and 
Region offi cials. Please advise the editor of any and all needed 
corrections.

Mark Jackson, Editor
133 Alexander Avenue
Greensburg, PA 15601

Phone and FAX: 724-832-9074   email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

Special thanks to the following for sharing their 
time and talent to help produce this issue:

Howard Finney, John Ross Kuhns, Al Wirick

Western Round-Up Classifi eds
FOR SALE

Classifi ed Ad Policy
    Classifi ed ads for antique or classic cars or parts are avail-
able free for Western PA Region members. After four issues 
the ad will be pulled unless it is renewed by phone or written 
request (email or letter) Please notify the editor if the item has 
been sold. 
    Photos are acceptable and will be used if there is room. The 
Round-Up editor and WPR are not responsible for typographical 
errors or misinformation.

Please submit all classifi ed ad requests to:
Mark Jackson, Editor, 133 Alexander Avenue

Greensburg, PA 15601
724-832-9074   email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

1977 Cadillac Eldorado
27,000 original miles.  Purchased new.
Excellent condition.  Best reasonable offer.
Details, call Lou Zecchini   724 834 6813
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Join Westinghouse SURE & AAA for a fun-packed 
two-day/one-night tour to Lancaster, PA, July 26 & 
27, 2016!  Tour highlights include: an historic pre-
sentation of “Samson” at the beautiful Millennium 
Theatre; Dinner at a fi ve star restaurant; Dinner at 
Shady Maple;  a ride on an authentic steam loco-
motive through beautiful Lancaster farmlands and 
box lunch; and a great stage show at the American 
Music Theatre entitled “Crooners” that features 
many iconic singers from the 40’s & 50’s.  Other 
trip features include Deluxe Roundtrip Motor Coach 
Transportation, one -night accommodations at the 
Heritage Hotel in Lancaster, plus baggage handling, 
tips and gratuity. 

To fi nd out more details about this exciting new 
SURE trip, Lancaster in July of 2016, contact 
Howard at 724-834-3450. Priced at only $319 per 
person, double occupancy but hurry!  The deadline 
to place a deposit is April 15, 2016. Hope to see you 
on the bus!  Questions?  Contact Howard.

A Great Tour Invitation 
from Howard Finney...
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For 2016 Win Your Choice -1966 Mustang or $8,000

  

�  I will try to sell Chance Car tickets 

________ Number of tickets requested (Ticket Packets of 
40 preferred, but you may request tickets in lots of 5.) 
I will remit ticket sales money to Alice Shaulis at a 
later date.

� I cannot sell Chance Car tickets but I will buy tickets 
for members of our WPR household. 
I am enclosing a check to purchase:_____ tickets at 
$10.00 each for a total of $_________.  I understand 
that tickets will be mailed to me.

Please Print

Name 

Address

Phone 

    Alice Shaulis 
    3229 Copper Kettle Highway
    Rockwood, PA 15557

2016 Chance Car Ticket Order Form
Yes, I am willing to help Western PA Region of the Antique Automobile Club of America sell tickets at $10.00 each for the 2016 
Chance Car. I understand that I may request additional tickets or can return any unsold tickets by contacting Alice Shaulis.

Please mail form to:

The 2016 Chance Car is a beautiful 
1966 Mustang Coupe, six cylinder 

automatic with a black interior.

Chance Car tickets support our mission, 
‘the preservation and enjoyment of 
antique automobiles” and...

• The AACA Museum

• The AACA Library and Research Center

• The Western PA Region AACA 
 Tool Scholarship Program for local 
 automotive students

• Westmoreland Cleanways Fugitive Tire  
 round up and recycling program

To schedule to take the Chance Car out
to sell tickets contact Mark Jackson, 
724-832-9074.

To sign out tickets or turn in tickets 
contact Alice Shaulis, 814-926-3306
Please turn in stubs in numerical order 
and checks only payable to WPR-AACA.

The Chance Car is being stored by John 
and John Ross Kuhns in Latrobe. Please 
give 24 hours notice before picking up 
the Chance Car, 412-558-0994.

Name That Car 

     Ed and Nancy Vrable were 
quick on the digital draw and 
emailed me the fi rst correct 
answer to the January/February 
Name That Car.  My daughter 
Mary’s dream car at Hershey this 
past October was a 1951 Henry 
J. made by Kaiser. Suzanne 
and Jim Heatherington, Gary 
Weigand and John Ross Kuhns 
also guessed correctly. This car 
was also sold by the Sears Catalog as an “Allstate”.
     Years ago my mom told me the story of how Henry J. 
Kaiser held a contest to name his new little car.  A grade 
school student wrote, “Why don’t you just name it after 
you - the Henry J?  Kaiser loved the idea, and so he did.

October 2015’s CarJanuary/February 2016’s Car

Here’s another cute little car. Guess the correct make 
and year and win a bag of Butterfi ngers! Bonus – tell me 
where it was made and a bag of Fritos is yours. Contact 
me in person. Call me at 724-832-9074 or email 
rpmguy2002@yahoo.com.




